
Curriculum Map 2020-2021 Reception 
 

Term Autumn A Autumn B Spring A Spring B Summer A Summer B 

Global Theme 
 
 

TELLING TALES 
(story telling to engage audiences) 

REACH FOR THE STARS 
(Aspirational – where will learning take us in terms 

of our careers) 

WONDERFUL WORLD 
(Caring for the environment & developing a more 

sustainable future) 

Values 

September – Responsibility 
October - Respect 

November – Friendship 
December - Peace 

January - Independence 
February - Caring 

March – Belief 
April - Freedom 

May - Perseverance 
June – Honesty 
July - Reflection 

Local/National/Global 
& whole school events 

Black History Month 
United Nations Day 

 

Anti-Bullying week 
Road safety Week 
Children in Need 

Human Rights Day 

Winter Bazaar 

Times Table Rockstars 
Day 

Safer Internet Day 
Mental Health Week 

Women’s History Month 
World Book Day 

British Science Week 
Comic Relief 

One World Week 
Earth Day 

Saint George’s Day 
VE Day 

Art Day x2 
Health Week 
Sports Day 

Summer Fayre 

Curriculum Topic – 
So What? 

Look Closely: What 
can you see around 

us? 

Celebrations: How 
and what do 

different people 
celebrate? 

Machines: How do 
machines make life 

easier? 

The Environment:  
What can we do to 
look after our local 

environment? 

Tales: Near or far?  

Music: How can 
different music make 

us feel? 
 

Petite enquiry – 
Moving on: Where 
does a bubble go? 

Suggested  
Quality Texts 

This is our house – 
Michael Rosen 

 
Red Rockets and 

Rainbow Jelly 
 

Patterns All Around Us 
 

Animal patterns 
 

Autumn Non-Fiction 
texts 

 
Stick Man 

 
Goldilocks and the 

Three Bears 

What do people 
celebrate? 

 
Dear Santa. 

 
The Giving Tree 

 
Non-Fiction 

celebration books 
 

Kipper’s birthday 
 

The Story of Rama 
and Sita 

 
 

How things work. 
 

Machines all around us. 
 

Rosie Revere Engineer. 
 

Ada Twist Scientist.  
 

Bob the builder. 
 

People who help us 
books. 

Somebody Swallowed 
Stanley 

 
Our Planet 

 
A planet full of plastic 

 
Belonging 

The Little Red Hen 
 

The Magic Porridge Pot 
 

Chicken Licken 
 

The Town Mouse and 
the Country Mouse 

 
Jack and the Beanstalk 

Non-Fiction books 
 

Variety of songs from 
different musical genres 

PSED 

Initiate play, offering 
ques to peers to join 

them. Forming 
relationships with 
peers and adults. 

 
Talk to other children 

when playing.  

Becoming more 
outgoing towards 

unfamiliar people and 
more confident in 

new social situations. 
 Communicate freely 
about own home and 

community. 

Can describe self in 
positive terms and talk 

about abilities. 
 

Explain own knowledge 
and understanding and 

ask appropriate 
questions. 

Confident to try new 
activities and speak in a 

familiar group. Talk 
about their ideas. 

 
Take steps to resolve 

conflict. 

Play cooperatively and 
take into account 

other’s ideas showing 
sensitivity with other’s 

needs. 
 

Adjust their behaviours 
to different transitions 
and take changes of 

routine in their stride. 
 

Show sensitivity to 
other’s needs and 

feelings. 



 
Accept the needs of 

others and take turns. 
 

Can tolerate delay 
when needs are not 
met and understand 

wishes may not 
always be met. 

 
Confident to speak to 

others about own 
needs, wants, interests 

and opinions. 

 Beginning to negotiate 
and solve problems 

without aggression. 
 

 
Work as part of a group 

or class. 
 

Communication and 
Language 

Listen to others one 
to one or in small 

groups. 

 
Use talk to connect 

ideas, explain what is 
happening, recall and 

relive past 
experiences. 

 
Listen and respond to 
ideas expressed by 

others in conversation 
or discussion. 

 
Use vocabulary 

focused on objects 

and people that are of 

particular importance 

to them. 

 

Respond to simple 

instructions. 
Beginning to use 
more complex 

sentences to link 
thoughts. 

 
Build up vocabulary 

that reflects the 

breadth of their 

experiences. 

 

Use language to 

imagine and recreate 

roles and experiences 

in play situations 

Question why things 
happen and gives 

explanations. 
 

Use talk in pretending 
that objects stand for 

something else in play. 
 

Begin to understand 
‘why’ and ‘how’ 

questions. 

 
 
 

Maintain attention, 

concentrates and sit 

quietly during 

appropriate activity. 

 

Use talk to organise, 

sequence and clarify 

thinking, ideas, feelings 

and events. 

 

Give attention to what 

others say and respond 

appropriately, while 

engaged in another 

activity. 

 

 

Join in with repeated 

refrains and anticipates 

key events and phrases 

in rhymes and stories. 

 

Use language to 

imagine and recreate 

roles and experiences 

in play situations. 

 

Answer ‘how’ and ‘why’ 

questions about 

experiences and in 

response to stories or 

events. 

 

Listen to stories, 

accurately anticipating 

key events and respond 

to what they hear with 

relevant comments, 

questions or actions. 

Listen attentively in a 

range of situations. 

Use past, present and 

future forms accurately 

when talking about 

events that have 

happened or are to 

happen in the future. 

 

Develop own narratives 

and explanations by 

connecting ideas or 

events. 

 

 

Extended Writing 
Opportunities 

 
Sometime give 

meaning to marks as 

they draw and paint. 

 

Ascribe meanings to 
marks that they see in 

different places. 
 

Hear and say the 
initial sound in words. 

 

Sometime gives 
meaning to marks as 
they draw and paint. 

 
Write own name and 
other things such as 

labels, captions. 
 

Start to segment the 
sounds in simple 
words and blend 
them together. 

 

Begin to break the flow 
of speech into words. 

 
Continue a rhyming 

string. 
 

Hear and say the initial 

sound in words. 

 

Segment the sounds in 

simple words and blend 

them together. 

Link sounds to letters, 

sounding the letters of 

the alphabet.  

 

Use some clearly 
identifiable letters to 

communicate meaning, 
representing some 

sounds correctly and in 
sequence. 

Attempt to write short 

sentences in 
meaningful contexts. 

 
Use phonic knowledge 
to write words in ways 

which match their 
spoken sounds. 

Write simple sentences 

which can be read by 

themselves and others 

 

Some words are spelt 
correctly, and others are 
phonetically plausible. 



Writes own name and 
other things such as 

labels, captions. 

 

 

Mathematics 

Show interest in 
shapes in the 
environment.  

 
Show awareness of 

similarities of shapes 
in the environment. 

 
Show interest in 

shape by sustained 
construction activity 
or by talking about 

shapes or 
arrangements. 

 
Recite numbers in 

order to 10. 
 

Begin to represent 
numbers using 

fingers, marks on 
paper or pictures. 

 
Recognise some 

numerals of personal 
significance. 

Recognise numerals 1 
to 5. 

 
Count out up to six 

objects from a larger 

group. 

Count objects to 10 

and beginning to 

count beyond 10. 

 

Select the correct 

numeral to represent 

1 to 5, then 1 to 10 

objects.  

 

Begin to talk about 

the shapes of 

everyday objects, e.g. 

‘round’ and ‘tall’. 

 

Begin to use 

mathematical names 

for ‘solid’ 3D shapes 

and ‘flat’ 2D shapes, 

and mathematical 

terms to describe 

shapes. 

 

Select a particular 

named shape. 

 

Use the language of 
‘more’ and ‘fewer’ to 
compare two sets of 

objects.  
 

In practical activities 
and discussion, 

beginning to use the 

vocabulary involved in 
adding and subtracting. 

 
Find the total number 
of items in two groups 
by counting all of them. 

 
Find one more or one 

less from a group of up 
to five objects, then ten 

objects. 
 

Use familiar objects and 

common shapes to 

create and recreate 

patterns and build 

models. 

 

 Say which number is 
one more or one less 
than a given number. 

 
Use quantities and 
objects add and 

subtract two single-

digit numbers. Records, 
using marks that they 

can interpret and 
explain. 

 
Explore characteristics 

of everyday objects and 
shapes and use 

mathematical language 
to describe them. 

 
Order two or three 

items by length or 

height. 

 

Order two items by 

weight or capacity. 

Count reliably with 
numbers from 1 to 20. 
Place them in order. 

 
Solve problems, 

including doubling, 
halving and sharing. 

 
Add and subtract two 

single digit numbers by 
counting on or back. 

 
Recognise, create and 

describe patterns. 

 

Solve problems, including 
doubling, halving and 

sharing. 
 

Use everyday language 
to talk about size, 
weight, capacity, 

position, distance, time 
and money to compare 
quantities and objects 
and to solve problems. 

 

Understanding the 
World 

Begin to talk about 
similarities and 

differences between 
themselves and others 

among families, 
communities and 

traditions. 
 

Talk about some of 
the things they have 

observed. 

Recognise and 

describe special times 

or events for family or 

friends.  

 

Enjoy joining in with 
family customs and 

routines. 
 

Complete a simple 
program on a computer 

 Show interest in 
different occupations 

and ways of life. 
 

Talk about why things 
happen and how things 

work. 
 

Show care and concern 
for living things and the 

environment. 
 

Talk about the features 
of their own immediate 
environment and how 
environments might 

vary from one another. 
 

 

Know about similarities 

and differences in 

relation to places, 

objects, materials and 

living things. 

 

Make observations of 

animals and plants and 

explain why some 

Discuss similarities and 

differences between 

themselves and others, 

and among families, 

communities and 

traditions. 

 
Select and use 

technology for particular 
purposes. 



 
Make observations of 

animals and plants. 
 

Recognise that a range 
of technology is used in 

places such as homes 
and schools. 

things occur and talk 

about changes. 

 

Expressive Art and 

Design 

Explore colour and 
how colours can be 

changed. 
 

Begin to be interested 
in and describe the 

texture of things. 
 

Engage in imaginative 
role-play based on 

own first-hand 
experiences. 

 

Begin to build a 
repertoire of songs 

and dances. 
*Perform a song 

 
Join construction 
pieces together to 

build and balance 
Manipulates materials 
to achieve a planned 

effect. 
 

Explore the different 
sounds of 

instruments. 

Talk about why things 
happen and how things 

work. 
 

Create simple 
representations of 

events, people and 
objects. 

 
Select appropriate 

resources and adapts 
work where necessary. 

Explore what happens 

when they mix colours. 

 

Understands that 

different media can be 

combined to create 

new effects. 

 

Choose particular 

colours to use for a 

purpose. 

 

Use simple tools and 

techniques competently 

and appropriately. 

 

Select tools and 

techniques needed to 

shape, assemble and 

join materials they are 

using. 

 

Introduce a storyline or 

narrative into their 

play. 

 

Play cooperatively as 

part of a group to 

develop and act out a 

narrative. 

Use available resources 
to create props to 
support role-play.  

 
Capture experiences and 
responses with a range 

of media, such as music, 

dance and paint and 
other materials or words. 

 
Play alongside other 

children who are 
engaged in the same 

theme. 

P.E. and Physical 
Development 

Run skilfully and 
negotiates space 

successfully, adjusting 
speed or direction to 

avoid obstacles. 
 

Use one handed tools 
and equipment. 

 
Begin to hold a pencil 

correctly. 
 

Understand that 
equipment and tools 

needs to be used 
safely. 

 
Manage washing and 

drying hands. 
 

Move freely and with 

pleasure and 

confidence in a range 

of ways, such as 

slithering, shuffling, 

rolling, crawling, 

walking, running, 

jumping, skipping, 

sliding and hopping. 

 

Hold a pencil between 

thumb and fingers. 

 

Can copy some 
letters, e.g. letters 
from their name. 

 

Dress with help. 
 

Experiment with 

different ways of 
moving. 

 
Handle tools, objects, 

construction and 
malleable materials 

safely and with 
increasing control. 

 
Jump off an object and 

lands appropriately. 
 

Hold pencil with good 
control. 

  
Practise some 

appropriate safety 

measures without 

supervision. 

 

 

 

 

 

Show increasing control 

over an object in 

pushing, patting, 

throwing, catching or 

kicking it. 

 

Begin to use 

anticlockwise 

movement and retrace 

vertical lines. 

 

Begin to form 

recognisable letters. 

 

Travel with confidence 

and skill around, under, 

over and through 

balancing and climbing 

equipment. 

 

Handle equipment and 

tools effectively, 

including pencils for 

writing.  

 

Use a pencil and hold it 

effectively to form 

recognisable letters. 

 

Show some 

understanding that 

good practices with 

regard to exercise, 

Show good control and 

co-ordination in large 

and small movements. 

 

Move confidently in a 

range of ways, safely 

negotiating space. 

 

Handle equipment and 

tools effectively, 

including pencils for 

writing. 

 

Know the importance for 

good health of physical 

exercise, and a healthy 

diet and talk about ways 

to keep healthy and safe. 



Show understanding of 
how to transport and 

store equipment safely. 

Eat a healthy range of 

foodstuffs and 

understands need for 

variety in food. 

 

Manage their own basic 
hygiene and person 
needs successfully, 

including dressing and 
going to the toilet 

independently. 
 

Talk about ways to be 

healthy and safe. 

eating, sleeping and 

hygiene can contribute 

to good health. 

 

 

SMSC 

Children are 
encouraged to follow 

their interests and 
fascinations with 

making observations 
of animals, plants and 

the world around 
them. Then explain 
why some things 

occur and talk about 
the changes they see. 

Children also talk 
about similarities and 
differences in relation 
to objects, materials 

and living things. 

Find out about 
different cultures and 

beliefs through 
festivals mainly. 

Children will learn 
about cultures from 

celebrations of people 
from different 

cultures to their own. 
Opportunities for 

cultural development 
come from 

considering very 
simply the links 

between religion and 
cultures and how 

religions and beliefs 
contribute to cultural 
identity and practices 
that show ‘belonging’ 

(examples include 
food and clothes).  

Children use digital 
recording microphones 

and talking pegs to 
share ideas and 

communicate with each 
other and with other 

adults.  
 Children have access 

to a range of 
technological devices. 
Children are taught to 

know the right and 
wrong way to use these 

technological items. 
Children learn to take 

turns to use the 
technological 

equipment fairly, they 
also share their 

knowledge of how to 
use software with each 

other during self-
initiated time. 

Opportunities for moral 
development from 
discussions about 
simple citizenship 

concepts such as the 
rules. The children will 

begin to show 
understanding of 

simple citizenship 
concepts such as right 

and wrong. 
Children will develop 
their spirituality by 

learning about 
themselves and others 
and by exploring their 

local environment. 

The children’s own 
interests will be listened 

to and planned for in 
the provision in order 

to develop their 
imagination and 

creativity. Children will 
learn how to respond to 
simple questions and to 

listen to the views of 
others. 

Learn how to respond 
to simple questions and 
to listen to the views of 
others. This is achieved 

through play-based 
learning, with 

opportunities for 
enquiry-based learning 

and investigations. 

Experience and emotion 
of listening to, 
responding to, 
performing and 

composing music. Pupils 
develop a sense of 

enjoyment of and reflect 
on a variety of music. 
They show delight and 

curiosity in creating their 
own sounds. They 

understand how music 
can evoke feelings and 
have opportunities to 
explore the emotions 

around music. 

British Values 

Rule of Law   
Class rules 

Democracy  
Class choice of activity 

Mutual Respect & 
Tolerance 

 Celebrations topic 

Individual Liberty 
PSED - Can describe 
self in positive terms 

and talk about abilities/ 
Class choice of activity 
& Mental Health week 

Individual Liberty  
The Environment:   
What can we do to look 

after our local 
environment? 

Mutual Respect  
PSED - Play 

cooperatively and take 
into account other’s 

ideas showing 
sensitivity with other’s 

needs. 

Mutual Respect & 
Tolerance 

 UTW - Discuss 

similarities and 

differences between 

themselves and others, 

and among families, 



Beginning to negotiate 
and solve problems 

without aggression. 

communities and 

traditions. 

International Links 
opportunities 

 

Children are to take 
part in the Christmas 
card project with an 
international school. 
They are to design a 
Christmas card and 
write it to another 

child from this school. 
Hopefully children will 
receive a card back 
and children are to 

discuss how the card 
differs to our 

Christmas cards in 
England. 

Invite parents into 
school who are willing 

to come and share their 
skill sets to help 

Reception children 
celebrate Chinese New 
Year. There will be a 
creative afternoon 
where traditional 

dancing will be taught 
and Chinese letter 
characters will be 
traced and taught.  

 

   

Parental Links 

Home visits  
 

Link to fundraising 
enterprise, local walk 

– parent helpers 

Christmas decorations  

Local environment 
project – walks, 

discussions with locals, 
improving the area by 

direct action.  

Parents to read a story 
Parents to show/play 
instruments from their 

cultures 

Enterprise 
Opportunities 

Fundraising 
Enterprise  

 
Explore what happens 

when they mix 

colours. 

 

Experiments to create 

different textures. 

 

Understand that 

different media can be 

combined to create 

new effects. 

 

Manipulate materials 

to achieve a planned 

effect. 

 

Artwork to sell. 

  

Social Enterprise 
 

Show care and concern 

for living things and the 
environment. 

 
Talk about the features 
of their own immediate 
environment and how 
environments might 

vary from one another. 
 

Use talk to organise, 

sequence and clarify 

thinking, ideas, feelings 

and events. 

 
 

Children to identify a 
problem in the local 

area and try to make a 
difference through 

social action. 

  



Visits & Visitors 
(where possible 

following health and 
safety guidelines) 

Local walk, link to 

fundraising enterprise. 
 

Fire station/Ambulance 
station or vehicles to 

school. 
Visit to Loaf to see 

machines. 

Local environment 
project – walks, 

discussions with locals, 
improving the area by 

direct action. 

  

Religious Festivals  Harvest 
Diwali  

Christmas 
Hanukkah 

Chinese New Year 
Vaisakhi  

Holi 
Easter  

Ramadan 
Eid 

Eid 

 

 


